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Hello everyone! It's already November.  
 
In November, we will have services for Shotsuki, Veterans Recognition, Eitaikyo, Pet Memorial, etc. I am 
sure you will be busy preparing for the Thanksgiving holiday, but I look forward to seeing you all at church. 
 
Regarding my visa situation, it has been constantly changing, and I am often asked, "Do you have to go 
back to Japan soon?" In fact, there was a possibility that I would have to return to Japan on September 1. 
The bishop advised me to buy a plane ticket just in case—I had already purchased one. But thanks to the 
cooperation of many people, the deadline was extended. I then canceled the ticket and now able to stay 
here a little longer. The current situation is I have been asked to submit additional documents. The 
deadline to submit these documents is December, so I think I will be able to stay until then. There will also 
be a waiting period to get the results after submitting them. Therefore, I think I will be able to stay here 
until January of next year. I apologize that I don’t have more definitive information, but I'm happy that I will 
be able to welcome 2025 together with you all. 
 
I recognize that the life I am living today would never have happened on my own. 
 
As I was preparing the requested documents, I looked back on my life and career and realized that I have 
been through many different phases before I got to where I am now. I was born in a temple in Hiroshima, 
was assigned to a temple in Tokyo and a church in Colorado, and now I am assigned to a church in 
California. If I hadn't visited India and Nepal, I might not have known about the existence of churches 
overseas, and I might never have thought of leaving Japan. The many people I have met so far have 
influenced my life and a series of coincidences have brought me to where I am today. 
 
The sangha of this church includes people who have been members of the church since birth and others 
who became members later in life. If the time or place were different, we might never have met. But we 
are all now standing together in Gassho in front of the Amida Buddha. I feel that being a part of the 
church's history and spending time together is very precious. Namo Amida Butsu. 
 
 



 

Last month's quiz answer 

What do you say when you answer the phone? 

1. mada mada  2. dame dame  3. Soro soro  4. Moshi moshi 

Answer: 4. Moshi moshi 
“Mada mada” means not yet. “Dame dame” means not good. “Soro soro” means soon. “Moshi moshi” is 
the word that Japanese people say when answering the phone. The old word for "say something" was “Mo 
su”, and it is said to have evolved from that. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The next quiz 
Which of the following words means "shining" in Japanese? 

1. Boro Boro   2. Teka Teka   3. Tsuya Tsuya    4. Pika Pika 

 

 

In Gassho, 
Rev. Noritaka Imada                                               
If you need to contact Rev. Imada, you can email him at: imadabca@gmail.com 
(916) 383-1831 
  

mailto:imadabca@gmail.com


 
On October 13, 2024, the Buddhist Church of Stockton hosted the Northern California District Joint Eitaikyo, Late Bishops' 
Memorial & Buddhist Churches of America 125th Anniversary Service. It was nice to see so many of our members attending 
who included Rev. Imada, Lois Tanaka, Sandy Okuno, Shirley Gee, Lois Kashiwase, Eric Fujii, Ginny Yamamoto Syphax, 
Kris Takeda Miller, Walt & Kathy Menda, Skylar Lam, Nadine Nouchi, Henry Lam, Sharon Arase, Susan Takeda, Ken 
Okabayashi, Jan Takeuchi, George & Merri Akiyama, Judy & Larry Yuki, Tadashi & Makoto Yuki, and Toshiko Hara. 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Join us for November Services 



 

 

 

November Shotsuki Hoyo & Family Service 

Veterans Recognition 
Sunday, November 10, 2024 at 10:00 a.m. 

 

 

Eitaikyo; Pet Memorial and Family Service 
Sunday, November 24, 2024 at 10:00 a.m.   

 
Officiant: Rev. Noritaka Imada 

 

 
There will be light refreshments following the church service, and 

attending, we would appreciate an RSVP to florinbuddhist@gmail.com. If 

you can stay after, we need assistance with cleanup. Thank you!! 

 
**The front gates may be locked 15 minutes after the start of scheduled services and/or activities.  Thank you.  

 
In the event of a change, we will post the updates on our website, Facebook page and send out a message to our email list.    

 

 

 

 

See you 

on Sunday!!! 
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Buddhist Church of Florin 

Governing Board Meeting Highlights 
October 10, 2024 

1. The BCF was well-represented at the BCA Eitaikyo/125th Anniversary Celebration/Late Bishop’s Memorial Service 

held on October 13 at the Buddhist Church of Stockton. The event included a continental breakfast provided by 

BWAs and luncheon with entertainment provided by various temples. The special service can be viewed at 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=eJYznvweHiw. 

2. Our own Skylar Lam recently won a BCA contest to create lyrics for a new gatha. Her lyrics were set to music and a 

video premiered at the 125th Anniversary celebration, https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Xdnvjp-jmyY. Among the 

musicians were Skylar, Rev. Imada, Rev. Yuki Sugahara and Lisa (Horikawa) Orpilla. 

3. Save your sellable items!  BWA is having their Rummage Sale on November 9th. Drop off begins November 6th. 

Please do not donate furniture. If you are donating clothing, only children’s clothing and new items with tags can be 

accepted. 

4. Work toward remodelling the hondo kitchen continues. It is a big job to remove and sort through the contents of the 

kitchen, then find a place to store everything during the remodel.  If you hear a call for help, please be generous with 

your time. If you’d like to volunteer to help with the plans for preparing the kitchen for the remodel, please contact 

Eric Fujii (efujii52@gmail.com). Once everything is prepared, the remodel itself is expected to take 4-6 weeks. 

5. Two benches on the side of the hondo need replacement. There will be a campaign to collect funds in the new year 

selling bench plaques and bricks like the existing ones that can be seen on the grounds. 

6. The security system will undergo an update, making the system easier to use and monitor. 

7. The Eagle Scout project by Finley Morris to beautify the south side of the hondo and refurbish the entryway sign is 

now complete. Finley had the assistance of over 40 community members along with his scout troop. He also raised a 

portion of the funding and developed a set of blueprints for BCF to use when lanterns need to be rebuilt. Thank you, 

Finley!!  

8. The Prime Rib Dinner was held on Spetember 28th was very successful! Next year’s event will be held on  

November 1st. 

9. The email system used to send E-blasts and this Oneness newsletter was aging and finally failed. Unfortunately, we 

are not able to recover the complete contact list. If you know of non-members and other interested parties that were 

receiving our E-blasts, please ask them to contact Jan Takeuchi (jktakeuchi51@att.net) to resubmit their address or 

sign up through our website. 

10. Help!  We need an historian. The position has been vacant for several years and our history needs an update. Any 

help is appreciated, and if you have ideas about how to manage digital information and photos, we’d love to hear it. 

Contact Eric Fujii (efujii52@gmail.com). 

11. If you have announcements or items you wish to have posted to our website, 

forward the information to Ginny Syphax (gyamisyphax@gmail.com) or Jan 

Takeuchi (jtakeuchi51@att.net). 

 

 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=eJYznvweHiw
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